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 On December 2, 2014, the hearing examiner issued a procedural schedule estab-

lishing a January 20, 2015 deadline for filing reply comments in this case.  Accordingly, 

Staff submits its reply comments, which appear below. 

 The sole objective of these comments is to clarify Staff’s position concerning one 

of the recommendations that Ohio Power Company (OPC) made in the reply comments it 

filed in this case on October 22, 2014.  In those reply comments, OPC recommended that 

if the Commission decides there should be a downward adjustment in recoverable capital 

costs associated with OPC’s Community Energy Storage (CES) program (because the 

associated batteries will not be serving customers), then the amount of that adjustment 

should be lowered from $454,632 to $155,209 due to the impact of a large vendor refund 

that OPC had credited against the gridSMART Rider costs.   



2 

 To verify the validity and accuracy of OPC’s recommendation, Staff obtained 

from OPC the documents and calculations pertaining to OPC’s recommended lower CES 

battery adjustment.  Based on its review and analysis of those documents and calcula-

tions, Staff now supports OPC’s recommendation to lower the CES battery adjustment to 

$155,209. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Michael DeWine 
Ohio Attorney General 

 

William L. Wright 

Section Chief 

 

 

/s/ Ryan P. O’Rourke  

Ryan P. O’Rourke 

Assistant Attorney General 

Public Utilities Section 

180 East Broad Street, 6th Floor 

Columbus, OH  43215-3793 

614.466.4397 (telephone) 

614.644.8764 (fax) 

ryan.orourke@puc.state.oh.us 

 

mailto:ryan.orourke@puc.state.oh.us
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PROOF OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that a true copy of the foregoing Reply Comments, submitted on 

behalf of the Staff of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio, was served via electronic 

mail, upon the following Parties of Record, this 20th day of January, 2015. 

 

/s/ Ryan P. O’Rourke  

Ryan P. O’Rourke 

Assistant Attorney General 

 

Parties of Record: 

 

Steve T. Nourse 

Matthew J. Satterwhite 

American Electric Power Service Corp. 

1 Riverside Plaza, 29th Floor 

Columbus, OH  43215 

stnourse@aep.com 

mjsatterwhite@aep.com 

 

Terry Etter 

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel 

Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel 

10 West Broad Street 

Suite 1800 

Columbus, OH  43215 

etter@occ.state.oh.us 

 

Jennifer L. Spinosi 

Joseph M. Clark 

Direct Energy Services, Inc. 

21 East State Street 

Suite 1950 

Columbus, OH 4 3215 

jennifer.spinosi@directenergy.com 

joseph.clark@directenergy.com 
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